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Do you know why our lake and creek are in such poor water quality condition? Here are some key points outlined in the 2009 Aquatic Plant Survey, conducted by Freshwater Scientific Services (FSS), a local water quality company located here in Maple Grove.





3 Key Findings


1. Sparse plant growth and low native plant diversity in main basin and northern channel, with dramatically higher plant growth and native diversity in the western bay.


2. Widespread but sparse curlyleaf pondweed and Eurasian


watermilfoil growth in shallow


areas of the main basin (< 4.5 feet) in June (no dense surface matting). Eurasian watermilfoil growth is highest along the southwestern shoreline of the main basin.


3. Very little plant growth observed in the main basin in August, but continued high plant density and diversity in the western bay.





What does this all mean?


Basically, our overabundance of nutrients (i.e.: phosphorous) has no where to go with so little plant life. We need to reduce the phosphorus input into the creek and lake. At the same time we need to increase the plant population to help filter the water and increase the native game fish population.





How do we accomplish that?


We can help control our own water quality by watching what we put into the lake. Follow good practices like these to do your part:


Don't mow to the shoreline.


Maintain a full buffer strip.


Keep grass clippings out of the curb/gutter.


Follow lake speed guidelines to avoid shallow bottom disruption (no wake within 100' of shore).


DO NOT USE PHOSPHORUS FERTILIZER ON YOUR LAWN!


Do not remove any aquatic vegetation unless absolutely necessary.


Exceptions may include:


Navigation channels


Small swimming area





And last, but definitely not least, please pay your annual dues to help support our efforts in cleaning up our lake!


For more information on this very thorough 2009 Aquatic Plant Survey, visit our website





Written by George Schneider with input from FSS.
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The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity among peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.











  As you may already know, Elm Creek has been declared an Impaired Water in Minnesota effective in 2009. Recent studies conducted by the City of Maple Grove, Three Rivers Parks District, Freshwater Scientific Services, and Blue Water Science have demonstrated that Rice Lake is also impacted and should be considered as "impaired". The basis for this impaired declaration is commonly known as the TMDL (Total Maximum Daily Load). The TMDL is a measurement used by the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) to determine if a water body is within the recommended guidelines for pollutants (nutrients, mercury, etc.). Both Elm Creek and Rice Lake suffer from a surplus of nutrients in the water. These nutrients ultimately lead to our algae problems and coupled with warm temperatures and exposure to sunlight cause our summer algae bloom, the most noticeable issue impacting Rice Lake.  If you walked the path this summer you had to smell the problem.   


What does this all mean? Basically, the local government overseeing the project (Elm Creek Watershed, along with the local municipalities within that watershed like Maple Grove, Plymouth, etc.) must come up with a 5-year plan to complete monitoring efforts and pinpoint the major contributors to the problem and what needs to be done to reduce the nutrient load so it conforms to recommended levels.  


Related Links


2008-09 monitoring: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf" ��http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf�


TMDL Project Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf�
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Rice Lake Newsletter





Here is an update for the current projects we are working on.





Algae Update


  As I write this update on our 2009 algae problems, I still am seeing some blue-green residue on my shoreline rocks and dock, as many of you are also probably witnessing. As you know, RLAA decided not to spend upwards of $10,000 on a one-time chemical application of copper sulfate this season. Our weather conditions limited rainfall this summer, which reduced the number of lake-wide "flushes" we typically see each year (when the water is basically recycled through the lake).  Unfortunately, weather contributes to our summer algae problems and this year all the conditions stacked up to make the algae bloom one of the worst that we have experienced in recent years.


  Results from lake monitoring will not be compiled until early 2010, but the expectation is that the phosphorous levels were at record highs again. We obviously need to reduce phosphorous if we want our lake to improve.





Carp Exclosure Project


  Planned for Spring of 2010, we will be setting aside a small fenced in area on the lake which will keep out any fish. The objective is to demonstrate that our limited aquatic plant community will increase without rough fish, like carp, present.


Aquatic Plant Survey


  Freshwater Scientific Services completed the 2nd plant survey in early September and presented the results to the RLAA Board on November 9th. More details on what the findings were and what we can all do to improve our situation can be found on Page 1 in the 'Whats New with Rice Lake?' section. A complete copy of the plant study can be found on our website at: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake_2009_SAV_Report.pdf" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake_2009_SAV_Report.pdf�





Rough Fish Update


  We are planning to have a commercial fisherman remove carp by nets from the lake this winter after the ice is in. We will be looking for volunteers from the area to help in this effort, which will help us reduce the overall cost.  More details will be finalized at our next Board meeting on December 7. Stay tuned for details.





Storm Water Drain Project


  There are 21 main storm drains which empty directly into Rice Lake. This project was to confirm identification and ownership of these storm drains and to insure they are working as expected.


  We have fully documented the inventory and will be meeting with Maple Grove City and State (MPCA and MnDOT) to insure each entry point is up to code.





 


  
































Fishing


As expected for this time of the year, fishing on the lake and creek has basically come to a standstill. There have not been any fish kills observed this fall as we head into the winter.


Algae is finally gone!


Now that the water temperature has cooled down, the algae are unable to bloom. This results in our water clarity improving dramatically, where you may be able to see as much as 8 feet deep! 
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Outdoor Recreation Update�








Treasury Report








RLAA Financials  (as of 11/30/09)





Assets


  Checking             $ 4,208.25


  Savings               $ 3,045.62


  Total Assets       $7,253.87





Upcoming Payments


  Less LIPs             $1,650.00


  RLAA Payments  -$1,650.00




















Green. It’s back again, and seems to play a role in many areas of our live. While I may be somewhat of a skeptic in some green efforts, I’m a firm believer that many of my actions in and around my home have a direct input to the beauty of our lake and creek. By the time you read this article in the Rice Lake Newsletter, you’ve already seen a couple of articles about the condition of Rice Lake and what you can do to help. Here are some additional thoughts about what we can do to protect the health of our lake.


Rice Lake is part of the Elm Creek Watershed. 





So what’s a Watershed?


A watershed is a basin-like landform defined by highpoints and ridgelines that descend into lower elevations and stream valleys. A watershed carries water "shed" from the land after rain falls and snow melts. Drop by drop, water is channeled into soils, groundwaters, creeks, and streams, making its way to larger rivers and eventually the sea. Water is a universal solvent, affected by all that it comes in contact with: the land it traverses, and the soils through which it travels. The important thing about watersheds is: what we do on the land affects water quality for all communities living downstream. 


Each time it rains, all the water that runs down our roofs, down the driveway, into the street, and down the drain, has to go somewhere. For a majority of us, that somewhere is Rice Lake and Elm Creek. Bill Kidder, one of the RLAA board members has started putting together a list of storm drains that run into both Rice Lake and the creek. So far, he’s up to 26. That’s a lot of water. It’s also a lot of waste from each of our yards.





So what can we do? Here is part of a list put together by the Elm Creek 


Watershed Management Commission.





FERTILIZE SMART


Make sure your fertilizer is phosphorus-free. Sweep up fertilizer that spills onto hard surfaces. Soils in our area already contain enough phosphorus to maintain most lawns. Excess phosphorus washes away into nearby lakes or streams where it feeds algae. Algae blooms stress fish and wildlife, and they make swimming and fishing unpleasant or impossible.


GRASS – DON’T BLOW IT OFF


Blow or rake grass clippings and leaves out of the street. Leave them on your lawn, use them for compost, or bag them up. Grass clippings and leaves in the street end up in the storm sewer, where they are carried to nearby lakes and streams. Clippings and leaves contain phosphorus and other nutrients that – like fertilizer –feed algae and other aquatic plants. 





USE YOUR RUNOFF


Direct your downspouts onto your lawn or garden or into a rain barrel. Use rainwater to water your lawn and garden. It is free, naturally soft and perfect for keeping green things growing. Using rainwater reduces runoff, which carries pollutants to lakes and streams.





SCOOP THE POOP


Grab a bag when you grab the leash, and pick up after your pets. When pet waste is left behind, rainwater washes it into lakes and streams. Pet waste contains bacteria that can cause illness. It also contains nutrients that can cause excessive algae blooms in lakes and streams.





 Thanks to Scott & Joy Roeglin from our Board for writing this article.























Next Board Meeting





When: Monday, Dec 7


 Beginning at 7:00 pm





Where: City of Maple Grove Government Center


      (Mayor Conference Room)





Visit our website for agenda and please RSVP your attendance!





























RLAA Website Statistics





    The 'Green' Section - Some thoughts about why our lake/creek is green























       Newsletter Editor____


George Schneider


� HYPERLINK "mailto:dukewolves@yahoo.com" ��dukewolves@yahoo.com�




















Where we are & what has to change


Rice Lake is an integral part of our lives, it is very important to our property values, and a critical resource of our community.  While Rice Lake is a natural resource, it is not sustainable without our help; both your financial, support as well as some of your time and manpower resources, are vital to meeting the needs of Rice Lake.  





I once was part of a team building exercise that outlined the situation like this:  


This is a story about four people named Everybody, Somebody, Anybody, and Nobody. There was an important job to be done and Everybody was sure that Somebody would do it.  Anybody could have done it, but Nobody did it.  Somebody got angry about that because it was Everybody’s job.  Everybody thought Anybody would do it.  Nobody realized that Everybody would not do it.  It ended up that Everybody blamed Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody could have done.  


If each of us can take away from this story that today we will each do what every one of us can do and some of us may already be doing so that none of us has to live on, next door to, or across the street from the problem that any one of us could have helped correct from our individual membership, volunteer spirit, and willingness to lend a helping hand.  We need to actively participate in helping be an active part of the team to affect the solution.  Instead of sitting back and leaving it to Everyone, Someone, or Anyone, please remember that Nobody can affect change alone.  It will take each one of us to do our part, pulling together as one to achieve what each of us wants for our lake community, a lake that is above all the rest and an example of what each for us has contributed for the good of our community, our neighborhood, our homes and our families.  





Of all the eligible RLAA families, approximately 250 households, only about 20% pay their membership dues regularly and only about 5% give some of their time to participate by volunteering on the Board and/or one of the committees.  This is clearly NOT enough; we need everyone to make an impact.  It will take Everyone’s active participation to achieve success and the sustainable water quality necessary to bring Rice Lake back to the valued environmental resource we once knew and all desire to live next to again.  So please step up and become a member and volunteer.  The RLAA needs your financial support for studies and corrective actions as well as your participation and some of your time to put these corrective measures in place.  We can do this, but not without everyone’s financial participation and some of everyone’s time volunteering. 





Your questions, comments, and suggestions are always welcome, but please remember to bring your check for membership dues, Thank you.


                                                                                           Thanks to Bill Kidder (Board member) for this article
























































Mark & Debbie Ellingson


Paul & Brenda Kuznik





Membership Update








 Weaver Lake - Held Annual Meeting Oct 22 where James Johnson from FSS presented a lake update.  Testing new storm drain markers on both the cement and metal drains. Board members to take Annual Retreat in early December to review past year's events and plan for next year.


 Fish Lake - Nothing to report


 Eagle Lake - Looking for new LQC commissioner after long-standing member resigned.


 Pike Lake - Prairie Restoration Inc. finished up the 2nd year of a 3 year maintenance plan on the native plantings that were established as part of the Pike Creek stabilization project. Also waiting for news or results on the study of iron filing deposits put into Pike and Eagle Lake and their effect on controlling curly leaf pondweed.


 Cedar Island Lake - Submitted all requested information and are waiting for MN DNR to approve a permit for fish reclamation on Cedar Island Lake. If the lake doesn't freeze for a few weeks it may get done yet this fall. Otherwise it will be done next spring.


 Edward Lake - Nothing to report


 Cook Lake - Nothing to report


 Arbor Lakes - Nothing to report





A Glance at other local lake happenings














For the 2009 year we have 51 paying members including the following, Animal Wellness Center, Randy’s Electric, Maple Grove Free Church and Tristan Bay association.  We have collected $5,956.00 in dues.  We have added nine new paying members this year.  At this point of the year, we are $550.00 behind last year’s overall total.





We have $7,253.87 in the Bank. We also have a $1,650.00 reimbursement coming soon, from the City of Maple Grove for half the cost of the aquatic plane survey. 




































































We would like to recognize these new members/contributors to RLAA since August 2009:





Rice Lake Area Association Board of Directors update


There have been some recent changes on the Board of Directors due to several recent resignations. Unfortunately, we are now down to a staffed of just eight (8) Directors.  We want and need more Directors as well as committee volunteers, if you have any interest in learning more about Rice Lake we encourage you to join the board or volunteer to work on one of our committees (Membership, Lake Management, Fund Raising, Marketing???).  Requirements include:  you must be a dues-paying member of RLAA; have a genuine interest in improving the quality of Rice Lake/Elm Creek, and a sincere desire to work for positive change. 


Please feel free to e-mail your interest to RLAA at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ricelakeassoc@comcast.net" ��ricelakeassoc@comcast.net�.





We look forward to hearing from you!





Update by Treasurer Rick Stulac
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About Rice Lake Area Association…
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We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com/" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com/�








Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





E-Mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ricelakeassoc@comcast.net" ��ricelakeassoc@comcast.net�





RLAA Officers


 (President)


 (Vice president)


Rick Stulac (Treasurer)


George Schneider (Secretary)





Board members


Wade Quale


Nika Rybinski


Scott roeglin


Joy roeglin


bill kidder


Eric Lind





Rice Lake Area Association

















We have added a new domain name for our website - the new URL is � HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com�. The old URL (� HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com�) will continue working.





We are currently in the process of redoing our website. The new website will be better organized and easier to navigate. Stay tuned for details as we continue to work on this project.





Lake Management Team seeks more members!!


1) The LM Team is actively attempting to identify and access academic input and guidance with our watershed and environmental habitat issues to be better informed and prepared to develop a comprehensive Lake Management Plan for Rice Lake going forward.  


2) The LMT continues to seek out residents with work experience and/or an educational background in water quality assessment and/or natural resource management to help define, monitor and implementation of the Rice Lake Management Plan.





If you would like to be a part of this progressive team, contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net" ��RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net�.




















RLAA is a member of the Minnesota Waters organization (formerly known as Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Council). We are a non-profit organization. RLAA was formerly known as Rice Lake Homeowners Association, but changed names in the early 1980's when a new development took that name. 

















Company Name


Street Address


City, ST  22134





Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369




















Update by George Schneider











